Council Meeting Opened at 08/25/15 6:31 PM
Secretary’s Report 

· Approved
Pastor’s Report:
· Jennings

· Membership

· Losses

· Deceased

· None

· Transfer

· None

· Gains

· Melvin & Wendy Thomas – Approved

· Statistics

· Communicant

983

Baptized
333

· Losses


   0



    0

· Gains


   2



    0

· Deceased

   0



    0

· Baptized

   0



    0
· 985



333

· Doctor of Ministry Program

· Wasn’t able to complete because of family reasons

· Synod has approved PJ to come back into the program 

· Needs to complete one more program and turn in dissertation

· Week of 10/12-10/16 will be in Ft. Wayne for work on Dissertation on Preaching

· Gehne

· VBS 

· 155 kids in attendance – highest year ever!

· Great group of middle and high school kids help create and support the program

· Low attendance at the Saturday service, something to work on for next year

· Consistent Trinity family participation, growth with the outside participation

Principal’s Report

· As of 8/25 we’re at 214 Students

· We’ve had some students move out of the community

· This year we have a smaller 3K class ( 4 down from ~10)

· All of the core faculty is back, almost all of the staff is back

· Market Day is no longer 

· Gordon Food Service sold 

· Looking at Schwan’s for a potential replacement

· Really encouraging everyone to take advantage of Script

· New Spanish Teacher:  Contracted through a group that services the Milwaukee archdiocese as well as some schools in the western Twin Cities. (4th – 8th Grade) 
Treasurer’s Report
· Balance of line of credit has been paid down, interest left to keep line open

· Connected in Christ – Dave Namowicz did a phenomenal job of clarifying the funds in the right accounts/lines

· Approved
Board of Ed
· All board positions in place

· All students had the down payment in or arrangements made prior to the first day of school

· Starting to identifying goals for this school year

· Principal Evaluation

· Major goals achieved from last year

· Securing a Spanish Teacher

· $400 Tuition Collection Policy

· PTL will not be doing the Chip Shop fund raiser this year

· Mixed reviews on donations without selling anything

· Continuing to work on the governance manual
Board of Trustee’s
· Dave Namowicz is continuing to work on cleaning up the list of funds regarding Connection in Christ 

· Month of September the gym floor will be replaced, hopefully completed by early October

· New copier will be put in end of September

· Leased machine

· This machine will be click rated over the year vs. monthly which will save money during high worship months

· Approved putting in a drop ceiling in the Alter Guild closet

· Funds coming from a donor

· Board members in place 

Board of Elders 
· Met 8/13

· Board members in place

· Cry room garage/recycle bins need to be emptied weekly and will be monitored by ushers
Board of Stewardship
· Officers have not yet been elected 

· Getting in contact with Jeff Davis for help with the Stewardship campaign, that ends his obligation with us (late October – early November)
Board of Missions - NA

Old Business - NA
New Business-NA
Special Committees - NA

Someone from every board needs to represent at every meeting – Council and Voters.  Please encourage all board members to attend
Closed at 7:05 PM 
